
 
MINUTES OF THE BLOOMINGTON 

LIQUOR COMMISSION 
October 13, 2015 

 
1 Call to order 

 
The regular meeting of the Liquor Commission was called to order by Commissioner 
Tompkins at 4:00 p.m. on October 13, 2015. 

 
2 Roll Call 

 
Geoffrey Tompkins and Jim Jordan, Commissioners, George Boyle, Asst. Corporation 
Counsel, Asst. Chief Clay Wheeler, and Cherry Lawson, City Clerk.  
 
Staff Absent: Commissioner Tari Renner and Renee Gooderham, Chief Deputy Clerk.  

 
3 Public Comment  

 
No one came forward to address the Commission. 
 
The following was presented: 
 

4 Consideration of approving the Commission minutes of September 8, 2015.   
 

Motion by Commissioner Jordan, seconded by Commissioner Tompkins to approve the 
Regular Meeting minutes of September 8, 2015. 
 
Motion carried, (viva voce). 

 
The following was presented: 
 

5  Held over from the September 8, 2015 meeting: Consideration of approving a request of  
       Huge Edwards and Nicole Lindstrom to allow moderate consumption of alcohol at their  
      October 16, 2015 wedding reception to be held at Davis Lodge.   

 
The requester withdrew their request. 

 
The following was presented: 
 

6  Consideration of approving a request of Brian and Sheena Rafferty to allow moderate  
       consumption of alcohol at their November 21, 2015 celebration of their marriage to be       
      held at Miller Park Pavilion.   

 



Brian Rafferty, groom, addressed the Commission.  He stated that Baxter’s American Grille 
would cater the event.  Beer and wine only would be served. 
 
Motion by Commissioner Jordan, seconded by Commissioner Tompkins to recommend at the 
November 9, 2015 City Council meeting approval of the request from Brian and Sheena 
Rafferty to allow beer and wine consumption at their November 21, 2015 wedding reception 
to be held at Miller Park Pavilion. 
 
Motion carried, (viva voce) 
 
Commissioner Tompkins encouraged Mr. Rafferty to attend the meeting on November 9, 
2015.  

 
The following was presented: 
 

7 Consideration of approving a request of David Ulrich and Alexandra McCoy to allow       
      moderate consumption of alcohol at their January 16, 2016 wedding reception to be     
      held at Miller Park Pavilion.   
 

Diana McCoy, mother of the bride, addressed the Commission. She stated that Epiphany 
Farms would cater the event.  Beer and wine only would be served. 
 
Motion by Commissioner Jordan, seconded by Commissioner Tompkins to recommend at the 
November 9, 2015 City Council meeting approval of the request from Brian and Sheena 
Rafferty to allow beer and wine consumption at their January 16, 2016 wedding reception to 
be held at Miller Park Pavilion. 
 
Motion carried, (viva voce) 
 
Commissioner Tompkins encouraged Ms. McCoy to attend the meeting on November 9, 
2015.  

 
The following was presented: 
 

8 Consideration of approving a request of Keith DeSelms and Chelsea Speerly to allow     
 moderate consumption of alcohol at their January 30, 2016 wedding reception to be  
 held at Miller Park Pavilion.   
 

Keith DeSelms, groom, addressed the Commission. She stated that Epiphany Farms would 
cater the event.  Beer and wine only would be served and catered by Budget Liquors. 
 
Motion by Commissioner Jordan, seconded by Commissioner Tompkins to recommend at the 
November 9, 2015 City Council meeting approval of the request from Brian and Sheena 
Rafferty to allow beer and wine consumption at their January 30, 2016 wedding reception to 
be held at Miller Park Pavilion. 
 



Motion carried, (viva voce) 
 
Commissioner Tompkins encouraged Mr. DeSelms to attend the meeting on November 9, 
2015.  

 
 Commissioner Jordan questioned liquor application approval/denial guidelines. 

 
11  Adjournment 

 
Motion by Commissioner Jordan, seconded by Commissioner Tompkins to adjourn.  Time: 
4:12 p.m. 
 
Motion carried, (viva voce). 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Cherry Lawson,  
City Clerk 
 


